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I-787 Integrated Corridor Planning Study (Exit 2 to 4B) 
 

Introduction 
 
Since the construction of I-787 in the 1960’s, the context of the adjacent waterfront and 
downtown area of the City of Albany has changed.  Manufacturing and warehousing land 
uses have declined, facilities for waterfront recreational opportunities have increased and 
there is interest in strengthening the economic development opportunities in the 
downtown area for both residential and commercial uses.  Because of these changes, the 
demand placed upon the highway and the nearby roadways (the frontage roads) have also 
changed and I-787 is seen as both an opportunity and a barrier to successful downtown 
and waterfront economic growth.   
 
In addition, the design and age of the facility – with numerous ramp structures and 
stretches of mainline also on structure – have placed significant pressures on NYSDOT to 
plan for maintenance, rehabilitation and/or reconstruction needs, both near term and long 
term.  The future physical work on the facility should be planned in conjunction with 
examination of its changing role. 
 
Recognizing these issues, the City of Albany in partnership with the New York State 
Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) is asking the Capital District Transportation 
Committee (CDTC) to consider adding to the 2010-12 UPWP a planning study between 
Exit 2 (Green and South Pearl Streets near the Port of Albany) and Exit 4A (Water and 
North Ferry Streets) of I-787 (see the attached map).  This effort is intended to answer 
questions regarding: (1) the short term and long term infrastructure needs for the facility; 
(2) the opportunities for alternative designs to reduce long term infrastructure costs 
and/or improve transportation – community compatibility; and, in the context of long 
term needs, (3) near-term access improvements to support the City’s downtown and 
waterfront economic development initiatives.  The vision for the downtown and 
waterfront areas being developed in the City’s first ever Comprehensive Plan and the 
Local Waterfront Revitalization Program update will be considered. 
 
Proposed Approach 
 
The approach to this study would be modeled after the Hudson River Crossings Study 
and I-87/US 9 Integrated Corridor Management studies in which CDTC and NYSDOT 
would co-manage the initiative.  The proposal is for a $200,000 effort jointly funded 
using CDTC FHWA PL Funds and State Planning and Research (SPR) Funds.  CDTC 
would hold the consultant contract for the study.  If approved by CDTC’s Planning 
Committee, the initiative would be treated as an amendment to the 2010-2012 Unified 
Planning Work Program and would need CDTC Policy Board approval.   
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The study would be guided by a Steering Committee and a Study Advisory Committee. 
The Steering Committee would be responsible for study oversight and would likely be 
comprised of representatives from CDTC, NYSDOT, the City of Albany, CDTA and 
FHWA.  The study advisory committee would meet with the consultant on a regular basis 
and be hands on throughout the study process.  The study advisory committee would 
likely include a broad range of stakeholders beyond those that serve on the Steering 
Committee (i.e. Albany Convention Center Authority, Albany Downtown BID, Port of 
Albany, etc.)  
 
General Study Scope 
 
The planning study would evaluate the existing physical conditions of the mainline 
roadway between Exits 2 and 4A as well as its surrounding frontage roads (such as 
portions of Quay Street, Broadway, Water Street, the ramps around the Port of Albany, 
etc.).  A structural evaluation report, which would be produced by NYSDOT staff 
[confirm with region 1], would need to consider both short and long term infrastructure 
needs.  This may lead to the identification of short term improvement options that do not 
preclude longer term opportunities for alternative facility designs.  Longer term 
alternatives would need to be considered in the context of infrastructure needs related to 
the Dunn Memorial Bridge and other structures in the study area.  Improving access to 
Albany’s downtown and waterfront areas is a major component of this initiative as is 
reducing long term maintenance costs, improving the safety of the traveling public and 
enhancing the attractiveness of the area.   
 
The product of this effort would likely be an articulation of the major structural issues 
regarding the physical condition of the facility, opportunities in the short term to better 
utilize or redesign sections likely to see or be in need of maintenance investments in the 
short term and the identification of potential longer term redesign options that would 
require further study at some future time.   
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